Dear editor:

We appreciate very much your careful review, constructive comments and kind corrections to our manuscript (ESPS Manuscript NO: 3785). We have revised the manuscript according to your comments and incorporated all corrections which were marked with red font in the revised version. Because this manuscript has been carefully reviewed by Professor Xiyun Deng and his American colleagues. Deng has nearly 20 years of research experience for cancer metabolism in America, we hope it can reach the publishing requirement of the journal.
